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ADEA Unveils a New State Legislative Tracking Tool 
 
ADEA recently unveiled an interactive map that provides current information on state legislation of 
interest to academic dentistry for all 50 states and the District of Columbia (Puerto Rico will be added to 
the map later this year). The map will allow users to: 
 

• View the current status of bills,  
• View upcoming hearing dates, and  
• View current bill text and bill author/sponsor information.  

 
For those states whose legislative sessions have adjourned “sine die,” the bills listed have been either 
signed by the governor or they automatically became law without the governor’s signature. Users will 
be able to see the effective date of the legislation, unless the bill has been vetoed. 
 
Please be advised, for those states that have not yet adjourned their 2013 Regular Session or are in 
the midst of a Special Session, users will see bills still before the legislature and will be able to view 
upcoming hearing dates or floor action as they are scheduled. In addition, for states such as Kentucky 
and Florida that have begun pre-filing bills for 2014, any applicable pre-filed bills will be displayed. 
Finally, users should be aware that there are a few states that did not pass any relevant legislation 
during the last legislative session, and as a result, those state links on the map are inactive.  
 
The information on the map will be automatically updated daily. As new bills relevant to academic 
dentistry are introduced, the bills will be added to the map. This compilation provides a nationwide 
perspective on issues of interest—and will serve as a useful new tool for keeping abreast of legislation 
of interest in your state. To view the new interactive map, click here. 
 
Update on State Medicaid Expansion under the Affordable Care Act 
 
Twenty states and the District of Columbia plan to expand their Medicaid program under the Affordable 
Care Act (ACA), according to information provided by the Commonwealth Fund. Under the ACA, as of 
January 1, 2014, Medicaid eligibility will be expanded to reach all children and adults under age 65 with 
incomes at or below 133% of the federal poverty level. On June 28, 2012, the U.S. Supreme Court 
upheld the ACA; however, the Court’s ruling allows the ACA’s Medicaid expansion to proceed, but 
without a provision threatening non-compliant states with the loss of their existing Medicaid funding. As 
a result, states can either opt-in or opt-out of the Medicaid expansion provision.  
 
According to information released by the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services, there will be 
no deadline for states to decide whether to participate in the Medicaid expansion; however, the longer 
states take to opt-in, the less that state will receive in federal matching funds. Specifically, the ACA 
provides 100% federal-matching funding for covering newly eligible Medicaid recipients in states that 
choose to expand for 2014, 2015 and 2016. For later years, the federal match decreases until it 
reaches 90% for 2020 and subsequent years.  
 
Additionally, Arkansas, Indiana, Iowa and Michigan are currently pursuing alternative Medicaid 
expansion plans.  
 
Arkansas 
 
Arkansas has submitted a Section 1115 Demonstration Waiver application to the U.S. Department of 
Health and Human Services (HHS) that, if approved by HHS, will allow the state to move forward with 
the Health Care Independence Program (the official name of the Private Option). According to the 1115 
waiver application, Arkansas will use premium assistance to purchase qualified health plans (QHPs) 
offered in the individual market through the marketplace for individuals eligible for coverage under Title 

http://www.adea.org/legislativemap/
http://www.adea.org/uploadedFiles/ADEA/Content_Conversion_Final/policy_advocacy/Documents/AR_Waiver.pdf
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XIX of the Social Security Act. Eligible individuals are either (1) childless adults between the ages of 19 
and 65 with incomes at or below 138% of the federal poverty level (FPL) who are not enrolled in 
Medicare or incarcerated or (2) parents between the ages of 19 and 65 with incomes between 17% and 
138% FPL who are not enrolled in Medicare or incarcerated (collectively “Private Option beneficiaries”). 
Private Option beneficiaries will receive the Alternative Benefit Plan (ABP) through a QHP that they 
select and have cost-sharing obligations consistent with both the State Plan and with the cost-sharing 
rules applicable to individuals with comparable incomes in the marketplace.  
 
Additionally, Arkansas will provide through its fee-for-service Medicaid program wrap-around benefits 
that are required for the ABP but not covered by QHPs—namely, non-emergency transportation and 
Early Periodic Screening Diagnosis and Treatment (EPSDT) services for individuals participating in the 
Demonstration who are under age 21 (including pediatric vision and dental services, as well as other 
EPSDT services to the extent such services are not covered under the QHP). EPSDT services are 
relevant to the Private Option because the ACA defines 19 and 20 year olds as children for purposes of 
service benefit requirements, but adults for purposes of eligibility. 
 
Indiana 
 
On September 3, the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) approved a one-year extension 
of Indiana’s Section 1115 Healthy Indiana Plan (HIP) Demonstration. However, as a condition of 
approval, CMS is requiring the state to cut its income cap for eligibility by half, from 200% of the FPL to 
100% of the FPL, in light of increased coverage options as a result of the new health insurance 
marketplaces. In addition, CMS is requiring Indiana to develop a transition plan to transfer coverage to 
people currently enrolled in the demonstration with incomes above that new eligibility level. According 
to staff from the Indiana Family and Social Services Administration, currently the HIP does not cover 
vision, dental or maternity services and that will not change with CMS’ one-year extension. 
 
Iowa  
 
The final Iowa Wellness Plan and Iowa Marketplace Choice Plan 1115 Demonstration Waiver 
applications were submitted to CMS on August 20. Iowa is currently awaiting a response from CMS. 
 
The three components of the Iowa Health and Wellness Plan are: (1) the Iowa Wellness Plan serving 
eligible individuals with income up to and including 100% of the FPL and medically frail eligible 
individuals with income up to and including 133% of the FPL through a 1115 demonstration that 
promotes coordinated care, managed care and the development of accountable care organizations; (2) 
the Marketplace Choice Plan serving non-medically frail individuals with income 101% of the FPL up to 
and including 133% of the FPL by offering premium assistance for eligible individuals to enroll in 
Qualified Health Plans (QHPs) through the health insurance marketplace; and (3) providing premium 
assistance for individuals with income up to and including 133% of the FPL who have access to  
cost-effective employer sponsored insurance (ESI) coverage under Iowa’s Health Insurance Premium 
Payment (HIPP) Program.  
 
According to the applications, the Iowa Wellness Plan and the Marketplace Choice Plan will ensure the 
provision of Essential Health Benefits (EHB). However, dental benefits, similar to those provided on the 
Medicaid State Plan, will be provided as a supplement to the EHB benefits. Specifically, dental services 
similar to those provided on the Medicaid State Plan will be provided via a contracted commercial 
dental product.  
 
Michigan 
 
The Michigan Legislature passed H.B. 4714 on Sept 3, and the bill was presented to the governor for 
approval on September 11. The bill would provide for the expansion of the state Medicaid program as 

http://www.in.gov/fssa/hip/files/IN_2014_HIP_Extension_Approval_Ltr.pdf
http://www.in.gov/fssa/hip/index.htm
http://www.adea.org/uploadedFiles/ADEA/Content_Conversion_Final/policy_advocacy/Documents/emailDist/Iowa_Waiver.pdf
http://www.adea.org/uploadedFiles/Iowa_Marketplace_Choice_Plan.pdf
http://www.dhs.state.ia.us/hipp/
http://www.legislature.mi.gov/documents/2013-2014/billconcurred/House/pdf/2013-HCB-4714.pdf
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permitted under the ACA, effective on January 1, 2014, and would require the state to seek waivers 
from the federal government to allow for modifications to the Medicaid program. 
 
The first waiver would be a Medicaid expansion request, under which the expanded program could 
begin as early as January 1, 2014, and would feature cost-sharing requirements (including copays) and 
special cost-sharing accounts into which the newly eligible enrollees would contribute, as well as other 
criteria. A second waiver, requiring approval from the federal government by December 31, 2015, 
would allow the state to require individuals who had received medical assistance coverage for 48 
months under the expanded program and who were between 100% and 133% of the FPL to choose 
one of the following options: (1) Purchase private insurance coverage through an American health 
benefit exchange operated in the state by changing their Medicaid eligibility status so as to be 
considered eligible for federal advance premium tax credit and cost-sharing subsidies from the federal 
government; or (2) Remain in the Medicaid program but increase cost-sharing requirements and 
require increased minimum contributions, with reductions possible for certain healthy behaviors.  
 
To learn which states plan to expand their Medicaid program under the ACA and which states plan to 
opt-out, click on the interactive U.S. map. The map also provides users with up-to-date information on 
state Medicaid expansion status under the ACA, as well as data on the impact of the expansion on the 
uninsured population in each state. Please be aware that the information on this map is fluid and will 
change as some states continue to consider legislation related to Medicaid expansion and others await 
federal approval of alternative Medicaid expansion plans.  
 
Circuit Court Upholds Authority of Kentucky Governor to Create a Health Insurance Marketplace 
and Expand Medicaid Under the Affordable Care Act  
 
The Commonwealth of Kentucky, Franklin Circuit Court issued two opinions on September 3 in David 
Adams, et al. v. Commonwealth of Kentucky, et al. The first upheld the authority of Gov. Steve Beshear 
(D-KY) to create a health insurance exchange/marketplace under the Affordable Care Act (ACA), and 
the second upheld the governor’s authority to expand Medicaid under the ACA. 
 
Health Insurance Marketplace Ruling 
 
In this action, the plaintiffs challenged the governor’s authority to establish a health insurance exchange 
by Executive Order. The governor initially established a health insurance exchange, including the 
formation of the Office of the Kentucky Health Benefit Exchange to oversee the development of the 
exchange, under Executive Order 2012-0587 in 2012. However, under Kentucky statute KRS 
12.028(5), the temporary reorganization1 established under the Executive Order expired 90 days after 
sine die adjournment of the next regular session of the General Assembly. The General Assembly 
adjourned sine die without adopting a reorganization bill confirming the Executive Order. As a result, 
the governor issued another Executive Order, Executive Order 2013-0418, in 2013, which made 
substantive changes to the initial Executive Order issued in 2012. The plaintiffs argued that the General 
Assembly’s failure to act essentially abolished the health insurance exchange. The plaintiffs further 
argued that the governor’s Executive Orders, establishing a state health insurance exchange, 
exceeded his constitutional authority under §§27 and 28 of the Kentucky Constitution, which provides 
for separation of powers of the co-equal branches of government. The Circuit Court ruled that the 
General Assembly had delegated to the governor the power to make changes in administrative 
structure after the legislature has adjourned sine die. Further, the Circuit Court found that there are 
adequate safeguards on the exercise of the governor’s discretion both in the Kentucky statute itself, 
and the limited scope Executive Order, which “does nothing more than implement a very specific 

                                                
1 Executive Order 2012-0587 reorganized the Kentucky Cabinet for Health and Family Services by creating the Office of the 
Kentucky Health Benefit Exchange (Office), and sub-divisions within the Office to implement the health insurance exchange.  

http://www.commonwealthfund.org/Maps-and-Data/Medicaid-Expansion-Map.aspx?omnicid=20
http://www.adea.org/uploadedFiles/ADEA/Content_Conversion_Final/policy_advocacy/Documents/emailDist/DavidAdams_vs_CommonwealthKY.pdf
http://apps.sos.ky.gov/Executive/Journal/execjournalimages/2012-MISC-2012-0587-222943.pdf
http://www.lrc.ky.gov/Statutes/statute.aspx?id=625
http://apps.sos.ky.gov/Executive/Journal/execjournalimages/2013-MISC-2013-0418-228222.pdf
http://www.lrc.ky.gov/legresou/constitu/027.htm
http://www.lrc.ky.gov/legresou/constitu/028.htm
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section of a federal law that has been upheld against constitutional challenge by the U.S. Supreme 
Court.2“     
 
Interestingly, according to the National Conference of State Legislatures, the governors of New York 
and Rhode Island also established health insurance exchanges by Executive Order. 
 
Medicaid Expansion Ruling 
 
In this action, the plaintiff challenged the governor’s unilateral authority to expand Medicaid eligibility 
under the ACA. The plaintiff argued that Kentucky statute, KRS 205.520(3), which provides that “it is 
the policy of the Commonwealth to take advantage of all federal funds that may be available for medical 
assistance,” is an unlawful delegation of power from the legislature to the executive branch in violation 
of the state constitution’s provisions on separation of powers. As a result, the Circuit Court was charged 
with determining whether the statute, KRS 205.520, is unconstitutional. The court ruled the Kentucky 
statute is constitutional, and the executive action by the governor falls squarely within the statutory 
authorization.   
 
National Governors Association Announces New Executive Committee Leadership  
 
The National Governors Association (NGA) has announced the new leadership of its Executive 
Committee for the 2013–2014 year. 
 
The new NGA Chair Gov. Mary Fallin (R-OK) and NGA Vice Chair Gov. John Hickenlooper (D-CO) will 
lead the nine-member Executive Committee. The Executive Committee determines the association’s 
priorities and activities for the year. Other members of the Executive Committee include: 
 

• Gov. Mike Beebe (D-AR) 
• Gov. Jack Markell (D-DE) 
• Gov. Terry Branstad (R-IA) 
• Gov. Mark Dayton (D-MN) 
• Gov. Steve Bullock (D-MT) 
• Gov. Gary Herbert (R-UT) 
• Gov. Scott Walker (R-WI) 

 
States Focus on E-Cigarettes 
 
State legislatures around the country are continuing their focus on regulating and taxing tobacco 
products, such as cigarettes, cigars, and chewing tobacco. However, over the last few years, there has 
been increased attention given to e-cigarettes. Electronic cigarettes, also known as e-cigarettes, are 
battery-operated products designed to deliver nicotine, flavor and other chemicals. E-cigarettes turn 
nicotine and other chemicals into a vapor that is inhaled by the user. These products are often made to 
resemble cigarettes, cigars, and pipes; however, they may also look like everyday items, such as pens 
and USB memory sticks, for people who wish to use the product without others noticing. 
 
California 
 
S.B. 648 has been introduced by Senate Majority Leader Ellen M. Corbett (D-CA). The bill extends the 
restrictions and prohibitions against the smoking of tobacco products to include restrictions or 
prohibitions against e-cigarettes in various places, including, but not limited to, places of employment, 
school campuses, public buildings, day care facilities, retail food facilities and health facilities. The bill 

                                                
2 On June 28, 2012, the U.S. Supreme Court upheld The Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (ACA) by a vote of 5 to 4 
(ruling). 

http://www.governor.ny.gov/press/04122012-EO-42
http://www.governor.ri.gov/documents/executiveorders/2011/Executive_Order_11-09.pdf
http://www.adea.org/uploadedFiles/ADEA/Content_Conversion_Final/policy_advocacy/Documents/emailDist/5PAGES.pdf
http://www.lrc.ky.gov/Statutes/statute.aspx?id=7700
http://www.leginfo.ca.gov/pub/13-14/bill/sen/sb_0601-0650/sb_648_bill_20130805_amended_asm_v96.pdf
http://www.supremecourt.gov/opinions/11pdf/11-393c3a2.pdf
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also prohibits, to the extent not preempted by federal law, a person from selling or otherwise furnishing 
an e-cigarette to a person less than 18 years of age. The bill was scheduled to be heard in the 
Assembly Committee on Governmental Organization on August 7 and August 14, however, the bill 
sponsor pulled the bill down from committee consideration due to a lack of votes for passage. 
According to the committee clerk, the bill will be deemed a two-year bill and will be brought back for 
consideration in January or February 2014.  
 
Illinois 
 
On August 15, Gov. Pat Quinn (D-IL) approved S.B. 1756. The new law prohibits the distribution of 
alternative nicotine products to persons under the age of 18, and defines alternative nicotine products 
to include products such as e-cigarettes.   
 
Massachusetts 
 
Rep. Jeffrey Sánchez (D-MA) has introduced H. 3639. The bill would restrict the sale of any tobacco or 
nicotine delivery product to minors and prohibit use of the products on public school grounds. 
Additionally, the bill would apply existing state public and workplace smoking bans to electronic 
cigarette use and restrict the distribution of product samples. H. 3639 has been referred to the Joint 
Committee on Public Health for further consideration. 
 
North Carolina  
 
Gov. Pat McCrory (R-NC) signed S. 530 into law on June 19. The new law classifies e-cigarettes as 
tobacco products. This revised definition of tobacco products allows North Carolina to regulate  
e-cigarettes. The law also prohibits the sale of tobacco products, tobacco-derived products and vapor 
products to minors, and requires retail distributers to display a sign indicating that the sale of these 
products to minors is a violation of North Carolina law. 
 
Additionally, Alabama, Arkansas, Colorado, Mississippi, and South Carolina have passed legislation 
regulating e-cigarettes. 
 
The federal government is also interested in e-cigarettes. On September 6, the Centers for Disease 
Control and Prevention (CDC) released new data related to e-cigarettes. According to the CDC,  
e-cigarette experimentation and recent use doubled among U.S. middle and high school students 
during 2011–2012, resulting in an estimated 1.78 million students having ever used e-cigarettes as of 
2012. Moreover, in 2012, an estimated 160,000 students who reported ever using e-cigarettes had 
never used conventional cigarettes.   
 
On September 5, U.S. Senators Dick Durbin (D-IL), Richard Blumenthal (D-CT), Tom Harkin (D-IA), 
Tom Carper (D-DE), and Ed Markey (D-MA) warned against the dangers of electronic cigarettes after 
the CDC released data showing that use of these products has more than doubled among middle and 
high school students since the 2011-2012 school year. 
 
According to the CDC, e-cigarettes that are not marketed for therapeutic purposes are currently 
unregulated by the Food and Drug Administration (FDA). However, according to the FDA, the agency 
intends to issue proposed regulations. 
 
State Policy Updates 
 

• Washington 
 
The Dental Quality Assurance Commission (commission) has issued an interpretive statement 
about the Dentist Scope of Practice – Use of Botulinum Toxin Injections/Dermal Fillers. The 

http://www.ilga.gov/legislation/publicacts/98/PDF/098-0350.pdf
http://www.adea.org/uploadedFiles/MA_Bill_H3639.pdf
http://www.ncga.state.nc.us/Sessions/2013/Bills/Senate/PDF/S530v6.pdf
http://www.cdc.gov/mmwr/preview/mmwrhtml/mm6235a6.htm?s_cid=mm6235a6_w
http://www.fda.gov/NewsEvents/PublicHealthFocus/ucm172906.htm
http://www.doh.wa.gov/LicensesPermitsandCertificates/ProfessionsNewReneworUpdate/Dentist/CommissionInformation.aspx
http://www.doh.wa.gov/Portals/1/Documents/2300/DQACInterpStatementIS-1.pdf
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interpretive statement was approved by the commission on July 26, 2013, and filed by the Office of 
the Code Reviser on August 20, 2013, as WSR 13-17-090. The use of botulinum toxin injections or 
dermal fillers in the soft tissues throughout the face can be within the scope of practice of a dentist 
licensed under chapter 18.32.020 RCW when: 
 

• Used to treat functional or esthetic dental conditions and their direct esthetic consequences; 
and 

• The treating dentist has appropriate, verifiable training and experience. 
 
According to the commission, the use of botulinum toxin injections or dermal fillers outside the 
treatment of dental-related conditions for purely cosmetic purposes is not within the scope of 
practice of dentists who are not specially trained as oral and maxillofacial surgeons (RCW 
18.32.020). 

 
Dental Program Spotlight: U.S. Army 
 
Program Highlight: The United States Army has launched a new program to expand dental services for 
active duty soldiers. Although dental services are currently available to soldiers, the new Go First Class 
program will allow soldiers to receive an examination, cleaning, and treatment of simple fillings during a 
single appointment. In addition, soldiers can expect to receive other benefits including: 
 

• Fluoride treatments; 
• Oral hygiene guidance; 
• Tooth varnish; 
• Tobacco cessation tools; and  
• Oral cancer screenings. 

 
Each of the Army’s 130 dental clinics must be ready to offer Go First Class by October 1. The program 
reached initial operating capability in July after successful pilot programs at Fort Gordon, GA; Fort Bliss, 
TX; and Fort Shafter, HI. 
 
Soldiers Served: The U.S. Army Dental Command (DENCOM) has 4,915 employees, of which 2,614 
are dentists or dental specialists. DENCOM is responsible for treating approximately 500,000 active 
duty soldiers, as well as 500,000 members of the National Guard and U.S. Army Reserve.  
 
According to Col. Bryan Kalish, Director of Health Care Delivery for Army Dental Command at Fort Sam 
Houston, TX, “half of all soldiers have at least one cavity.” Moreover, the Colonel predicts that one-third 
of all soldiers who were cavity-free last year will be diagnosed with at least one cavity this year. 
However, he is very optimistic about the new program. “If every soldier had a Go First Class 
appointment, the Army would receive 1.25 million hours of lost productivity,” stated Col. Kalish.  
 
Reports of Interest 
 
The Center for American Progress issued a report finding that some student loans should be 
dischargeable in bankruptcy. According to the report, the discharge of student-loan debt through a 
bankruptcy proceeding is extremely rare. Unlike most other debts, student loans may follow borrowers 
to the grave and result in the garnishing of wages and the seizure of Social Security checks. 
Meanwhile, most other financial obligations remain dischargeable, including credit card debt and, in 
some cases, gambling obligations. The report contends that students who do not meet the  
two-prong standard—have borrower-friendly terms and some evidence that graduates, based on their 
employability, are likely going to be able to repay these loans—would be eligible for discharge in 
bankruptcy just as credit cards are. 

http://apps.leg.wa.gov/RCW/default.aspx?cite=18.32.020
http://apps.leg.wa.gov/RCW/default.aspx?cite=18.32.020
http://apps.leg.wa.gov/RCW/default.aspx?cite=18.32.020
http://armygfc.info/
http://www.americanprogress.org/wp-content/uploads/2013/08/QualifiedStudentLoans2.pdf
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The National Center for Education Statistics released the results of its national postsecondary 
student aid study. The survey includes about 95,000 undergraduate and 16,000 graduate students 
attending 1,500 postsecondary institutions in the 50 states and the District of Columbia. The report 
describes the percentages of students receiving various types of financial aid and the average amounts 
received by type of institution attended, attendance pattern, dependency status and income level. 
Specifically, the report finds that 70% of graduate students received some type of financial aid. Twelve 
percent of graduate students received assistantships and 45% took out student loans, including 43% 
who took out federal Direct Loans and 10% who took out federal Direct PLUS Loans for graduate 
students.  
 
The Association of State and Territorial Dental Directors released a policy statement encouraging 
integration of oral health in health education curricula in schools. 
 
The Henry J. Kaiser Family Foundation released an Affordable Care Act (ACA) interactive subsidy 
calculator. The tool illustrates health insurance premiums and subsidies for consumers purchasing 
insurance on their own in the new health insurance marketplaces created by the ACA. Beginning  
October 1, 2013, people under age 65, who are not eligible for coverage through their employer, 
Medicaid or Medicare, can apply for tax credit subsidies available through state-based exchanges. 
Additionally, states have the option to expand their Medicaid programs to cover all people making up to 
133% of the federal poverty level. In states that opt-out of expanding Medicaid, some people making 
below this amount will still be eligible for Medicaid, some will be eligible for subsidized coverage 
through health insurance marketplaces, and others will not be eligible for subsidies. With this calculator, 
you can enter different income levels, ages and family sizes to get an estimate of your eligibility for 
subsidies and how much you could spend on health insurance. 
 
The U.S. Department of Health and Human Services has created an interactive U.S. map which 
allows users to obtain information regarding how the Affordable Care Act is impacting residents in their 
state. 
 
ADEA AGR Twitter Account 
 
For additional information on issues affecting academic dentistry and dental and craniofacial research 
in Congress, federal agencies and state legislatures, please follow ADEA Advocacy and 
Government Relations on Twitter at ADEAAGR; there is much to “tweet” about. 
 
ADEA/Sunstar Americas, Inc./Harry W. Bruce, Jr. Legislative Fellowship 
 
Dental school faculty members or administrators who want to interface with members of Congress on 
issues of importance to oral health are encouraged to apply for the ADEA/Sunstar Americas, Inc./Harry 
W. Bruce, Jr. Legislative Fellowship. The fellow selected spends three months in Washington, D.C., 
working on issues and policies that could make a difference in the life of every American. This public 
policy fellowship coincides with congressional consideration of the federal budget and other legislative 
and regulatory activities important to dental education and research. The fellow functions as an ADEA 
Policy Center staff member who works within the AGR portfolio on ADEA’s specific legislative priorities. 
The fellow’s responsibilities may include drafting policy, legislative language, position papers and 
testimony; educating members of Congress and other decision makers on matters of importance to 
dental education; and participating in gatherings of various national coalitions. The fellow receives a 
taxable stipend of $15,000 to cover travel and expenses for approximately three months (cumulative) in 
Washington, D.C. (ADEA is flexible in the arrangement of time away from the fellow’s institution.) The 
fellow’s institution continues to provide salary support for the duration of the experience. Since its 
inception in 1985, the ADEA/Sunstar Americas, Inc./Harry W. Bruce, Jr. Legislative Fellowship has 
been generously underwritten by Sunstar Americas, Inc. Interested candidates should apply as soon as  
possible. 
 

http://nces.ed.gov/pubs2013/2013165.pdf
http://www.adea.org/uploadedFiles/ADEA/Content_Conversion_Final/policy_advocacy/Documents/emailDist/Integrating_OralHealth_into_Curricula.pdf
http://kff.org/interactive/subsidy-calculator/
http://kff.org/interactive/subsidy-calculator/
http://www.hhs.gov/healthcare/facts/bystate/statebystate.html
https://twitter.com/ADEAAGR
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ADEA/Sunstar Americas, Inc./Jack Bresch Student Legislative Internship 
 
The ADEA/Sunstar Americas, Inc./Jack Bresch Student Legislative Internship is a six-week, 
stipend-supported internship in the Advocacy and Governmental Relations portfolio of the ADEA Policy 
Center (ADEA AGR) in Washington, D.C. This student legislative internship provides a unique learning 
experience for predoctoral, allied and advanced dental student residents and fellows. It is 
designed to encourage students to learn about and eventually—as dental professionals—to become 
involved in, the federal legislative process and the formulation of public policy as it relates to academic 
dentistry. It is open to any predoctoral, allied or advanced dental student resident or fellow who is 
interested in learning about and contributing to the formulation of federal public policy with regard to 
dental education, dental research and the oral health of the nation. Funded through the generous 
support of Sunstar Americas, Inc., the student intern will be a member of the ADEA AGR staff and will 
participate in congressional meetings on Capitol Hill, coalition meetings and policy discussions among 
the ADEA Legislative Advisory Committee (ADEA LAC) and ADEA AGR staff.  
 
An applicant must be a full-time predoctoral, allied or advanced dental student, resident or fellow whose 
institution is willing to work with the student to identify an appropriate time, consisting of six weeks, 
during the school year to pursue the internship. For additional information, please email Yvonne 
Knight, J.D., ADEA Senior Vice President for Advocacy and Governmental Relations, at 
KnightY@ADEA.org. Applications are accepted on a year-round basis. 
 
 
 
The ADEA Policy Center publishes the ADEA State Update monthly. Its purpose is to keep ADEA 
members abreast of state issues and events of interest to the academic dental and research 
communities. 
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